
 

March 22, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Steven Johnson, Chairperson 

House Committee on Taxation 

Statehouse, Room 185-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Johnson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2782 by House Committee on Taxation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2782 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, seized weapons and ammunition forfeited to a law enforcement agency 

that are no longer required as evidence may be used within the agency, sold to a Federal Firearms 

Dealer, or traded to a Federal Firearms Dealer for new or used firearms or accessories.  HB 2782 

would also permit the law enforcement agency to destroy the forfeited weapons and ammunition. 

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration, Kansas Bureau of Investigation, Kansas Highway 

Patrol, League of Kansas Municipalities, and Kansas Association of Counties indicate the 

enactment of HB 2782 would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

 

cc: Shelia Sawyer-Tyler, KBI 

 Chardae Caine, League of Municipalities 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Sherry Macke, Highway Patrol  


